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Dear MAPC Members, 
 
On behalf of Mayor Harold Perrin and the City of Jonesboro Administration, I am requesting 
your conceptual approval for a proposed fire station # 5 to be located east and adjacent to 2601 
Neely Road (See attached Map). In efforts to make this process proceed efficiently, we are 
seeking your input and direction on moving forward on this site as a selection. 
 
 
The Planning Department has advised me that the Planning Commission allows for conceptual 
reviews in lieu of pending new developments.  We would like your input on this site as a new 
location for a fire station based on the overall planning area.  A rezoning is not required, 
however it has been interpreted that a Conditional Use Approval is required by the MAPC for 
governmental and public safety uses within the R-1 Single Family Residence.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Chief Kevin Miller 
Jonesboro Fire Department 
3215 E. Johnson 
Jonesboro, AR 72401 
870-932-2428 
 
 
 


